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Indian Springs Board 2020:  Ed Brandt (President), Joe Riggs (Vice President), Carol Brandt (Secretary), Dean Yamaguchi 
(Treasurer), David Mitchell (Board member), Special Assignments: David Mitchell (Trees and Snow Removal) Byron 
Johnson (Irrigation), Harry Weeks (South Hill) Sandy Ellsworth (Newsletter). 

 

HOA BOARD ITEMS: 
 
Early Spring Cleanup and fertilization: The 
landscape company has completed an early 
spring cleanup of the remnants left from the 
fall. The lawns have been fertilized including 
emergent treatment for weeds and crab grass.  
 
New Board Member: Change of Board 
Member – Board Member Craig W. Schow to 
be removed from office and was approved by 
the Board in accordance with the CC&R 
requirements. [CC&R 3:11, 3:12, 4:03 [2011] 
Craig and his wife are serving a temple 
mission at the Manilla Philippines Temple. 
Special appreciation for his excellent service 
to the community. 
  
The vacancy created by the removal of Craig 
Schow was approved in accordance with the 
CC&R requirements to be filled by David 
Mitchell, former Vice-President of the HOA. 
He will assume the same assigned 
responsibilities fulfilled by Craig Schow. 
 
Notice Concerning Social Security Phone 
Scams Is Attached. 
  
Newsletter Distribution: Beginning in 2020, 
the Indian Springs Newsletter and other 
community announcements will be 
electronically sent to residents via email. It will 
be sent in both OfficeWord and PDF format. 
The following residents have indicated they 
want to have a paper copy delivered to their 
home: Veloy Allenbach, Paula Cox, Elaine 
Gordon, Marie & Carolyn Johnson, Beverly 
Martin, Kathy Merrill, Barbara Richards, 
Colleen Walker, Carole Young. If we missed 
anyone, please notify a member of the 
Board. 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES: 
 
Empty Nesters: Monday, April 6, 2020, 6:30 
pm. At Byron and Kay Johnson’s home. We 
will have a discussion on talks given at 
General Conference. Ed Brandt will lead the 
discussion. 
 
Scripture Study Class: March 16, 2020 at 
Bert & Sandy Ellsworth’s home, 2505 N. 
Renaissance Court. with Don Wright as the 
instructor. Enos to Mosiah 28. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BIRTHDAY LUNCH FOR MARCH & APRIL 
 
March Birthdays: Stephanie Freeman, 
Katherine Hymas, Elaine Gordon, Julie Martin  
 
April Birthdays: Joy Weeks 
  
THERE WILL BE NO BIRTHDAY LUNCH 
UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. We hope you will 
wish these ladies a "HAPPY BIRTHDAY!"  
 
MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS NEW AND OLD: 

Hello! We are Paul and Shirley Adolphson and 
we are so excited to finally be in our home 
after 6 months of home improvement projects! 
We have met some of you and have been so 
warmly welcomed. Thank You!  

[Over] 



Paul was born in Salt Lake City but grew up in 
Idaho and Bountiful. He served a mission to 
Brazil as a young man and has a great desire 
to go back to that wonderful country. Shirley 
was born in Glendale, California and grew up 
in Van Nuys, California. As a side note, we 
discovered that Shirley and Sandy Ellsworth 
lived in the same ward in Van Nuys for part of 
their growing up years. Our parents were 
great friends. What a nice connection!  

Both Paul and Shirley attended BYU and were 
introduced by one of Paul’s old missionary 
companions. However, Paul was the lucky 
one, and he and Shirley were married in the 
Los Angeles Temple two days after Shirley 
graduated from BYU. We moved to Provo until 
Paul graduated and then he began his career 
in Healthcare Finance, moving through the 
ranks until he became Chief Financial Officer 
at Utah Valley Hospital and American Fork 
Hospital. Shirley taught 5th grade for a year 
until the children started to come. We have 
eight wonderful children. Three live on the 
East Coast, one in Idaho and the rest in Utah. 
We will have 22 grandchildren when our 
newest grandchild is born at the end of March.  

Most of our nearly 51 years of marriage has 
been spent in American Fork and Alpine. We 
have served a mission in New York, served at 
BYU and at the MTC, and currently serve in 
the Mt. Timpanogos Temple. We hope that 
our health will be good enough for us to serve 
one more mission. (Paul would love to return 
to Brazil and serve a temple mission 
together.) We have enjoyed camping in the 
nearby mountains with our family, love family 
activities, love to read and watch old movies. 
One of our favorite family vacations was 
traveling across the US with all 10 of us 
crammed in a Dodge van and visiting Church 
History sites. We have had a wonderful life 
and are excited to begin this new adventure 
here with all of you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Board Meeting will be on 
Wednesday, April 8, 2020 at 3:00 p.m., at the 
home of Ed and Carol Brandt, 1474 W. 
Renaissance Place. Notices of the meeting are 
posted on both mailboxes a few days before the 
meeting. The first part of the meeting is reserved 
for Resident’s concerns. 


